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Dear Fairview community 

The last week of term is here, and I am sure that everyone is looking forward to this last break before what is looking like an 

extremely busy Term 4. We have had a really good term, despite the cold weather and the cycles of illness that have been 

going around. It has been interesting looking at our attendance data for this term. It is about ¼ down on Semester 1. I have 

also seen how sick many of our kids and staff have been with colds or flu, and Covid seems to be circulating again. The 

attendance data is just an indicator of how bad the winter respiratory illness season has been. We need to remember some of 

our Covid lessons – wash hands, cover our mouths when we cough or sneeze etc. Hopefully with the change in weather, we 

will start to see fewer kids unwell.  

Our P&C has also been very busy. They are currently working on a canteen upgrade. Well done on their hard work both 

fundraising and applying for grants! As a result of this, the serving bench and screens have just been replaced. There are also 

plans over the next couple of months for a mural to be painted around the serving area to brighten it up and promote healthy 

eating. A great effort by our hardworking P&C! 

 

Staffing Term 4 

We have a few changes for Term 4. Both Mrs Avins and Mrs Werner are finishing at the end of term taking parental leave. I can 

confirm the following changes for Term 4. 

Mrs Werner will be replaced by Mrs Leeane Dempster. Mrs Dempster has done some relief for us in the past so has a good 

understanding of how our school works. I know Mrs Dempster is excited about starting here next term. 

Mrs Avins is being replaced for Term 4 by Mrs Weaire on Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays and Mrs Lasisz on Thursdays 

and Fridays. Both Mrs Lasisz and Mrs Weaire know our school well. 

Both Mrs Werner and Mrs Avins have been working closely with these teachers to ensure a smooth transition. We wish them 

both the very best at this exciting time in their lives. 

We also heard some fantastic news a couple of weeks ago. The treatment that Mrs Byrne has been receiving has been 

successful, and she is now recovering well. To support her full recovery, she will be taking Term 4 off. Mrs Johnson has agreed 

to see the year out with the Year 1 students. 

Finally, Mrs Latham is taking some leave, and I would like to thank her for her support of our school. I would also like to 

welcome Mrs Lauren Taylor to our staff who will be taking over Mrs Latham’s position while she is on leave. 

 

Uniform Reminder 

With the change in seasons, many of you will be looking at replacement uniforms as your children grow. A reminder that our 

school colour for pants or skirts is royal blue. Over the past few weeks, I have noticed that there have been more students 

wearing black pants. This is not part of our uniform. Our uniform shop stocks some pants and skirts. Alternatively, Best & Less 

and Kmart generally stock a good range of short and long pants, skirts and skorts in our school colour. In response to parent 

requests, in the near future, the uniform shop will be stocking the traditional checkered dress that a number of our students 

like to wear. These are also part of our uniform standard. 
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Wednesday Special Events 

This Wednesday, we have a lot on. We have our final assembly for the term, a concert by local musician Kate Hindle, an 

opportunity for parents to visit classrooms and finishing off the day, our Term 3 positive behaviour rewards afternoon. 

 Our Kindergarten and Pre-primary students’ assembly will start at approximately 9:15. Parents and family are welcome to 

attend. Following the assembly, the K, P and 1 parents are welcome to visit their children’s classrooms. 

Over this term, local musician Kate Hindle has been working with our Year 3 to 6 students, writing songs. Following the 

assembly, Kate will be holding a concert where the songs they wrote will be performed. Students in Years 2 to 6 will attend 

this concert, which should run from around 10 am to recess. Parents are welcome to attend and hear the fantastic 

compositions that have been created by groups of students over the term. 

The open classrooms for Years 2 to 6 students will be straight after recess from 11:10 – 11:40. 

After lunch, students will participate in a range of activities of their choice, including games, technology activities, art or sport. 

This is a reward for all the students who do the right thing all the time. Your kids are superstars! 

 

End of Term 

The end of our term is just about here. School goes through to Friday. We make use of every learning opportunity and look 

forward to seeing all students here. A reminder that Day 1 of Term 4 is a School Development Day where staff will be doing 

professional learning. 

I hope you all have a restful and safe holiday break. If you need to make contact with the school over the break, please use our 
school email address Fairview.ps@education.wa.edu.au. I monitor this account regularly. 
Thank you all for your support of our school. 

 

Andrew Whitney 

Principal 

 

 

 

Thank you to Synergy for 

sponsoring us and other Collie 

schools to attend.  Students 

participated in hands on 

activities from industries such as 

Hancock, Synergy, CME, IXL, 

Plants in Space and Perth 

observatory. 

 

A reminder that the deposit for Year 6 camp is due on 
Wednesday.   
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P&C information 

Canteen 
There has been a growing number of students asking to exchange drinks at lunchtime.  When  
placing orders, please check with your child what drink they prefer to alleviate additional work for 
canteen staff.  Thank you for your assistance with this.   

 
 
  
 
 

 
 

A reminder that watermelon juice bombs are no longer 
available! 

 

 

 

There will be a new flavour appearing on the menu next 

term!!  

Term 4 is always very busy and this 

year is no exception! 

Please see summary of important 

dates to note in your calendar. 

 

 


